
Sex Education Advisory Board Meeting minutes 
Virtual Meeting - Zoom 

March 17, 2022, 6:30PM 
 

1) The meeting was called to order by Melissa Fore at 6:36. 

2) Members Present: Melissa Fore, Jonathan Gold, Megan Maas, Anne Scott, LaTonya Turner, Diane 

Tuinstra, Glenn Mitcham, Sara Smith, Edith Pendell. Guest: Allie Spitzley. 

3) Approval/Additions to the Agenda Motion: Jonathan Gold made a motion to approve the agenda, 

Anne Scott seconded. Motion carried. 

4) Approval/Modifications to the February Meeting Minutes: Diane Tuinstra motioned to add approval of 

previous meeting’s minutes to the February minutes. Jonathan Gold seconded. The motion passed. 

5) Public Comment: None 

6) Presentations/Committee Reports 

a. Sex Ed Director Report 

Sara Smith: will be attending 4/11 and 4/25 Board of Education meetings for approval of 8th grade 

video and 5th grade video. She will be doing parent previews of the curriculum via zoom; she will 

attend all except 6th grade. A Sex Ed supervisors meeting is scheduled for next week. 

8)   Unfinished Business  

2021 Puberty: The Wonder Years curriculum discussion. 

Allie Spitzley went over the teacher and SEAB feedback that was collected via Googledoc. 4th 

grade had 8 responses. Some of the teachers are new this year. Majority said yes to questions, 

except diversity, which was 50%. 5th Grade had 11 responses. Many of the questions had 100% 

support. Teacher consensus indicated the changes from the previous curriculum were good; it 

was more inclusive. 6th grade: only 2 responses. Again, answered yes to most questions. There 

was one comment: SEAB may need to review the rest of the Amaze videos to get those 

approved. Discussion: All grades had support for the new curriculum; additionally, there was 

comment that the 5th grade Consent video was really good. 

Homework for April’s Meeting: Watch the videos for the April meeting. Puberty videos for 4th 

and 5th grade have already been approved. 4th and 5th may need to review videos for add-on 

lessons. Need to sort out what add-on lessons there are and which grades they are for. We may 

need to ask Wendy Sellers about that. Members don’t see the add-ons other than Lesson E. 

Please concentrate on 6th grade and Add-on Lesson E videos. 

9)   New Business (time permitting) 

a. No new business 

11)  Announcements  

 a. Next Meeting March 17, 2021, 6:30PM 

12)  Adjournment 

Adjourn: Megan Mass made a motion to adjourn; motion was seconded by Diane Tuinstra. The meeting 

adjourned at 7:46 PM. 


